
 

 

Harwich Planning Board Agenda  
Griffin Room, Town Hall, 732 Main Street, Harwich 

Tuesday, January 14, 2020 – 6:30 PM 
 

I. Call to Order 
Recording & Taping Notification – As required by law, the Town may audio or video record this meeting. 

Any person intending to either audio or video record this open session is required to inform the chair. 
 

II. Public Hearing 

A. Continued PB2019-27 Wychmere Harbor Real Estate LLC, applicant & owner, c/o 

Attorney Andrew Signer, representative, seeks to amend a Site Plan Review Special Permit 

granted in Case PB2010-26 by making improvements to the existing beach club; including 

replacing the existing restaurant/pool equipment building, two swimming pools, the pool 

decking and other site improvements with a new restaurant building, a small restroom and 

retail building, a pavilion expansion, two smaller swimming pools and a new concrete pool 

deck, and various beach amenities. The applicant is pursuant to the Code of the Town of 

Harwich §325-55 (Site Plan Review), §325-51 (structure greater than 7500 s.f.) and Chapter 

400. The property is located in the RH-3 and R-L zoning districts at 23 Snow Inn Road, Map 8, 

Parcel P2-12. Hearing continued from 11/7/19. Please note that the applicant has requested a 

further continuance to January 28, 2020. 

B. PB2019-45 Royal Apartments LLC, as owner, Alex Bardin, Representative, seeks approval 

of a Multi-Family Use Special Permits in the Harwich Center Overlay District and a Site Plan 

Review Special Permit for the proposed use and additional parking and other appurtenances 

pursuant to the Code of the Town of Harwich §§325-51.D and -51.O and 325-55. The property 

is located at 328 Bank Street, Map 41, Parcel N4 in the M-R-L, Harwich Center Overlay and 

Historic Districts. 

C. PB2019-46 Greenskies Renewable Energy, as applicant, All-Points Technology Corporation 

PC, as representative, seeks approval of a Site Plan Review Special Permit pursuant to the 

Code of the Town of Harwich §325-55, in conjunction with §325, Article XXIII to establish a 

Large Scale Photovoltaic Array at Cranberry Valley Golf Course, owned by the Town of 

Harwich. The proposal consists of both a ground-mounted array and a rooftop array on the cart 

barn building. The property is located at 183 Oak Street, Map 61, Parcel H1 in the R-R and W-

R zoning districts. The applicant has requested a continuance to January 28, 2020. 
 

III. Public Meeting* 
A. New Business: Approval Not Required (ANR) Plan 

1. PB2019-50 Davenport Realty Trust, as prospective buyer, c/o Paul E. Sweetser, PLS, 

Estate of Elizabeth M. Marceline, owner, seeks endorsement of a two (2) lot Approval Not 

Required (ANR) plan entitled “Plan of Land in Harwich, Mass” prepared for Davenport 

Realty Trust, dated December 10, 2019, pursuant to M.G.L. c. §81 P and §400-9 of the 

Codes of the Town of Harwich for property located at 424 Queen Anne Road Map 70, 

Parcel B1. The parcel is in the R-M zoning district. 

2. Covenant Release 1993 Tompkins Subdivision – Novotny Road 

3. Review and approve Annual Report for 2019 

B. Meeting Minutes: December 17, 2019  

C. Old Business:  

1. Continued review, discussion & possible vote Zoning Amendments for 2020 ATM 

i. Essential Services 

ii. Expansion of IL District Queen Anne Rd 

D. Briefings and Reports by Board Members 

IV. Adjourn 
*Per the Attorney General’s Office – Boards/Commissions may hold an open session for topics not reasonably 

anticipated by the Chair 48 hours in advance of the meeting following “New Business”. 
 

Next Planning Board Meeting (Subject to Change) – Tuesday, January 28, 2020. 

 

Requests for accommodations for any person having a disability can be made by contacting the Administration 

Office at 508-430-7513. 

 

Authorized Posting Officer: Elaine Banta, ebanta@town.harwich.ma.us or 508-430-7511 



                                Law Office of Singer & Singer, LLC 
26 Upper County Road 

 P. O. Box 67 

Dennisport, Massachusetts 02639 

 

 

Andrew L. Singer             Tel: (508) 398-2221 

        ))))             Fax: (508) 398-1568 

Myer R. Singer           www.singer-law.com 
      Of Counsel                     

 

 
 December 30, 2019 

 

Via Email 

 

Harwich Planning Board 

732 Main Street 

Harwich, MA 02645 

 

 Re:  23 Snow Inn Road, Harwichport (Case No. PB2019-27) 

 

Dear Members of the Board: 

 

I am writing to respectfully request that the hearing scheduled to be opened on January 14, 2020, 

in connection with the above-referenced matter be continued to the Board’s meeting on January 28, 2020, 

to provide sufficient time for Town Staff to review the revised plans recently submitted to the Planning 

Department.  In light of the above, we do not plan to attend the January 14th meeting. 

 

Thank you for the Board’s consideration of the Applicant’s proposal. 

 

 

       Very truly yours, 

         Andrew L. Singer 

         Andrew L. Singer 

 

 

ALS/a 

 

 

Agenda Item II.A
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TOWN PLANNER ● 732 Main Street, Harwich, MA 02645

   508-430-7511  fax: 508-430-4703 
 

 

         AGENDA ITEM # II.B. 

 

To: Planning Board 

From: Charleen Greenhalgh, Town Planner 

Date:  January 6, 2020 

Re: Staff Report – Site Plan Review Special Permit & Use Special Permit  

   
PB2019-45 Royal Apartments LLC, as owner, Alex Bardin, Representative, seeks approval 

of a Multi-Family Use Special Permit in the Harwich Center Overlay District and a Site Plan 

Review Special Permit for the proposed use and additional parking and other appurtenances 

pursuant to the Code of the Town of Harwich §§325-51.D and -51.O and 325-55. The property is 

located at 328 Bank Street, Map 41, Parcel N4 in the M-R-L, Harwich Center Overlay and 

Historic Districts. 

  

The Planning Board will hold a public hearing at the Tuesday, January 14, 2020 meeting no 

earlier than at 6:30 p.m. Please note that confirmation of the certified mailings will need to 

be submitted. 

 

Description 

The applicant seeks approval for a Site Plan Review Special Permit and a Special Permit for 

Multi-Family for the two existing buildings on the site. The property had previously be used as 

an Assisted Living Facility and the new owner seek approval for 26 apartments. Additional 

parking and an accessible front entrance will be added.  The application was filed with the Town 

Clerk on December 10, 2019 and include the following: 

 

1. Form A – Special Permits & Site Plan Review 

2. Municipal Lien Certificate 

3. A project narrative, date stamped received December 10, 2019 

4. The following Plans were included: 

A. Plans prepared by Coastal Engineering Co., for Royal Apartments, LLC, 328 

Bank Street, Harwich, MA, stamped by David J. Michniewicz, P.E. (unless 

otherwise noted), dated 12-5-19 (unless otherwise noted), as follows: 

1. Sheet C1.1.1 – Plan Showing Existing Conditions, stamped by John McElwee, 

P.L.S., dated 10-31-19 

2. Sheet C2.1.1 – Plan Showing Proposed Site Layout and Materials 

3. Sheet C2.2.1 – Plan Showing Proposed Grading and Drainage 

4. Sheet C.2.4.1 – Site Details 

5. Sheet C.2.4.2 – Utility Details 

B. Plans prepared by David H. Dunlap Associates, Inc. for Royal Apartments, 

Harwich, MA: 

1. Sheet SP-1, Landscape Plan, dated 12/6/19, scale 1” = 20’ 

2. Sheet SP-2, Parking Lot Lighting and Photometric Plan, dated 9/24/19, scale 

1” = 20’ 
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3. Sheet A-1, Ground Floor Plan dated 9/24/19, scale 1” = 20’ 

4. Sheet A-2, First Floor Plan dated 9/24/19, scale 1/8” = 1’-0” 

5. Sheet A-3, Second Floor Plan dated 9/24/19, scale 1/8” = 1’-0” 

6. Sheet A-4, Third Floor Plan dated 9/24/19, scale 1/8” = 1’-0” 

7. Sheet A-5, Accessory Building Floor Plan dated 9/24/19, 1/8” = 1’-0” 

8. Sheet A-6, Exterior Elevations dated 9/24/19, scale 1/8” = 1’-0” 

5. Stormwater Management Report for 328 Bank Street, Harwich, MA dated December 

6, 2019, prepared by Royal Apartments LLC, Prepared by Coastal Engineering Co., 

Inc. 

 

MGL Reference and Planning Board Jurisdiction 

Pursuant to MGL c.40 A, §9 the Planning Board must, within 65 days of submission of 

application for a special permit hold a public hearing.  The decision of the Planning Board shall 

take place within 90 days following the close of the public hearing.  Further, a special permit 

issued shall require a two-thirds vote of the Board. The Planning Board has jurisdiction to review 

this application pursuant to the Code of Town of Harwich: 

 

1. §325-55 for Site Plan Review Special Permit for the reconfiguration of an existing 

parking lot. Further, pursuant to §325-55.E.(1) “If the site plan meets the requirements 

of this By-law and the Planning Board Rules and Regulations Governing Subdivision 

of Land and Site Plan Review, as amended, the Planning Board shall approve it”. 

However, the Board cannot deny approval of a site plan for a use which is allowed 

by right (not by special permit) in the district, but may impose reasonable conditions on 

the proposed use. Please refer to §325-55.E. for specific allowable conditions. 

 

2. §325-51.D Special permit to construct multifamily dwellings, hotels or motels. 

(1) The Planning Board, in acting upon an application for special permit to construct 

multifamily dwellings, hotels or motels, shall have the authority, pursuant to MGL c. 

40A, § 9, to include in the grant of permission authorization to increase the 

permissible density of population or intensity of a particular use in a proposed 

development, provided that the petitioner or applicant shall, as a condition for the 

grant of authority to increase permissible density, provide certain open space or some 

or all of the amenities hereafter listed, but the Board shall not have the authority to 

increase the density of population or intensity of uses beyond the maximums hereafter 

specified. 

 

 Amenity Maximum Density Increase  
Swimming pool 8%  
Tennis courts 4%  
Golf course 16%  
Community building or recreation building 2% 

 

(2) For the purpose of ensuring that an applicant or petitioner constructs the proposed 

amenities in accordance with the plans and specifications submitted to the Planning 

Board, the Planning Board shall require, as a condition to the granting of the permit, 

that the applicant or petitioner execute a covenant on such reasonable terms and 

conditions as the Planning Board may specify and wherein the petitioner or applicant 

shall agree to construct the amenities as proposed in accordance with a timetable 
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approved by the Planning Board, and the Planning Board may require that the 

amenity or amenities, once constructed, shall be under the control or jurisdiction of a 

nonprofit organization, the principal purpose of which is the maintenance and 

management of said amenities, or that control of said amenities be conveyed to a 

corporation or trust owned or to be owned by the owners of lots or residential units 

within the development. The covenant required hereunder shall be recorded at the 

Barnstable County Registry of Deeds before any work authorized by the special 

permit is begun, and no lot, dwelling or multifamily dwelling unit shall be conveyed 

(except as provided in MGL c. 41, § 81U, Clause 2) until said covenant has been 

released in whole or as it relates to the portion of the premises to be conveyed by duly 

executed instrument or release by the Planning Board. 

 

3. §325-51.O Harwich Center Overlay District. 

(1) Purpose. The Harwich Center Overlay District enables the development and 

redevelopment of Harwich Center to be in keeping with its historic development 

patterns, including the size and spacing of structures and provision of open space. The 

redevelopment of existing structures will encourage them to come into compliance 

with current plumbing, electric and building codes, as well as the latest fire and 

handicapped access regulations. Agencies involved with historic preservation will be 

encouraged to make recommendations on proposed development or redevelopment. 

(2) Scope. 

a) Within the Harwich Center Overlay District, only property that is currently within 

the Commercial - Village (CV) Zoning District in Harwich Center is permitted to 

utilize this section, with the following two exceptions: property located on the 

southeast corner of the intersection of Sisson Road and Parallel Street just east of 

Forest Street, currently shown on Assessor's Map 40 as Parcel Z5, and the parcel 

located at the southwest corner of the intersection of Bank Street and Parallel 

Street, currently shown on Assessor's Map 41 as Parcel N4, are also permitted to 

utilize this section. All property owners, including the Town of Harwich, are 

required to locate the majority of structures on the street frontage portion of the 

property and to locate parking, septic and open space to the rear of the property. 

b) The dimensional requirements, including building setbacks, maximum site 

coverage and heights of these structures, are outlined in Subsection O(5) of this 

section. 

c) This bylaw is intended to be used in conjunction with other regulations of the 

Town, including site plan review and other bylaws designed to encourage 

appropriate and consistent patterns of village development. 

d) Applicants, with the approval of the Board of Health, and other agencies as 

required are encouraged to utilize new and improved technologies for septic 

treatment and stormwater drainage purposes. 

(3) Location. The Harwich Center Overlay District is shown on the following map: 

Harwich Center Overlay District, October 2003, prepared by the Town of Harwich 

Planning Department. The Harwich Center Overlay District is bounded on the south 

by Parallel Street from Bank Street to Sisson Road, but including the parcel on the 

south side of Parallel Street at Bank Street (also shown on Harwich Assessor's Map 

41 as Parcel N4) and the parcel on the south side of Parallel Street at Sisson Road 

(also shown on Harwich Assessor's Map 40 as Parcel Z5); the district is bounded on 

the west by Sisson Road, Route 39 (Main Street) and Route 124 (Pleasant Lake 

Avenue); the district is bounded on the north by Old Colony Way to the west 

https://ecode360.com/12263476#12263476
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boundary line of Parcel C4-B, on Assessor's Map 41; the district is bound on the east 

by the west boundary line of Parcel C4-B, on Assessor's Map 41, and the east 

boundary line of the Town of Harwich owned land (Parcel C302 and C5, on 

Assessor's Map 41) and Bank Street to the southeast corner of Parcel N4 at Bank 

Street. 

(4) Procedure. 

a) The Planning Board shall serve as the special permit granting authority for 

developments within the Harwich Center Overlay District. 

b) Prior to the submission of an application for special permit under this bylaw, the 

applicant may meet with the Planning Board at a public meeting for a 

preapplication conference to discuss the proposed development in general terms 

and establish the plan filing requirements. The Planning Board shall schedule a 

meeting for a preapplication conference following a written request from the 

applicant, inviting preliminary comments from the Board of Health, Conservation 

Commission, and any other interested officials or agencies. The purpose of this 

preapplication conference is to inform the Planning Board as to the nature of the 

proposed project. As such, no formal filings are required for the preapplication 

conference. However, the applicant is encouraged to prepare sufficient 

preliminary architectural and/or engineering drawings to inform the Planning 

Board of the scale and overall concept of the proposed project and its relationship 

to abutting properties. 

c) Special permit applications shall comply with and be subject to the requirements 

of § 325-55, Site plan approval. 

(5) Dimensional requirements. 

a) Setback requirements: 

1. Front setback requirements shall be determined at the time of site plan review 

based on existing development patterns and the elements of the proposed 

project. 

2. Side lot line setback shall be 10 feet. 

3. Rear lot line setback shall be 10 feet. 

b) Parking shall be permitted at the side or rear of the property. 

c) Maximum site coverage shall not exceed 80%. 

d) The maximum permitted height for new constructions shall not exceed 30 feet or 

2 1/2 stories. 

e) Minimum lot size shall be 15,000 square feet. 

f) The Board may waive or modify these dimensional requirements if it finds that 

such waiver or modification will not substantially derogate from the purpose and 

intent of this bylaw and that such waiver or modification may be granted without 

substantial detriment to the neighborhood or overall public good. 

(6) Uses. Uses permitted by right or special permit for the underlaying zoning district 

remain. However, the following additional uses are allowable by special permit in the 

Harwich Center Overlay District, provided that all other zoning requirements herein 

are met: 

a) Inn. 

b) Bed-and-breakfast. 

 

Waivers At this time no waivers have been requested. 

 

  

https://ecode360.com/12263528#12263528
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Comments from other Boards, Departments, Committees 

Health: The Health Department requires that a passing Title 5 inspection be submitted prior to 

any building permit approval. 

Fire Chief: No concerns, but he does fully endorse this project. 

Police & Highway: No concerns. 

Conservation: As proposed all work is outside the 100’ buffer zone. Erosion control shall be 

install on the 100’ line to ensure work stays out of conservation jurisdiction. Permits required 

if work will enter conservation jurisdiction. 

Engineering: The Town Engineer reviewed the plans with the Town Planner; comments are 

noted below. Additionally, he will be reviewing in detail the Stormwater Report and provide 

comments as needed. 

 

Planning Staff Comments 

1. As noted, the Town Engineer and Town Planner met to review the plans and application as 

submitted. Based on that review, the following questions/comments were shared with the 

applicant on December 23, 2019. 

a. A list of waivers has not been submitted; just want to clarify that no waivers are 

requested. 

b. The property is located within the MR-L Zoning District, but does have the Harwich 

Center Overlay options available. Please note that the Multi-Family Use is only 

allowable within the MR-L Zoning District and therefore within the zoning compliance 

table the minimum MR-L zoning requirements should be included. 

c. A Registered Land Surveyor’s stamp is required on all plan sheets providing 

dimensional property setbacks. 

d. Any Board of Health approvals or restriction will need to be noted on the plan, if 

applicable. 

e. Dimensional parking setbacks are missing for the new parking layouts, both at the 

southeast corner and at the new redesigned entrance off Parallel Street. 

f. One curb cut along Parallel Street is being removed and the other is being widened. The 

new width of the curb cut should be noted on the plans. 

g. A lighting schedule has been provided; however no lighting fixtures (including lighting 

style(s) and wattage/lumens) has been provided. Please note that the Historic District & 

Historical Commission will need to review and approve these. 

h. The Town Engineer will be reviewing the surface drainage, subsurface drainage, 

drainage facilities and drainage plans and related calculations in detail and he will 

provide additional comments. 

i. For the sewage disposal you will need to comply with Board of Health requirements. 

Now that parking is proposed over the septic the components will need to be rated for 

vehicle loads. 

j. Will traffic arrows be painted on the pavement? 

k. With regard to hydrant(s), it would be helpful to show any hydrants near to the site. 

Additionally, will or is there a Fire Department connection at the building? 

l. We did see an overhead utility line to the accessory building; but did not see where the 

electricity comes into the main building. How will this be connected? Additionally, will 

each unit require its own meter and if so, were will the meters be located? 

m. Are there gas or cable lines to the structures? 

n. Specifications, details, cross sections are required for: lighting, curbing and parking 

(striping detail). The light should be showing the schematic wiring and the other 

electrical components on a utility plan. 
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o. Within the accessory building – first floor – Accessible Unit: It does not appear that the 

bathroom meets the 5 foot circle requirement. 

 

2. In addition to the sections of the zoning code already referenced the following 

subparagraphs pursuant to §325-18 – Additional Regulations, provide for the following: 

 

I.  All ways intended for use by vehicular traffic within the perimeter of a 

multifamily dwelling project shall be installed and constructed in accordance with the 

requirements governing road construction set forth in the Subdivision Rules and 

Regulations, as adopted from time to time by the Harwich Planning Board. 

 

J. All multifamily dwellings must be connected to a municipal water system. 

 

K.  A habitable room in a multifamily dwelling unit shall not have a minimum floor 

area of less than 120 square feet and shall have no major width or length dimension less 

than 10 feet. Closets, storage spaces, bathrooms and kitchens are not habitable rooms for 

the purpose of these minimum area and dimension requirements. 

(1) All outside entrances to multifamily dwellings shall be designed in such manner 

as to provide protection to the immediate area in front of said entrance from the weather. 

(2) No outside staircase shall be used to furnish primary access to any of the units in a 

multifamily dwelling, hotel or motel. 

 

L.  No multifamily dwellings may be erected on any lot in the MRL or MRL-1 

District the geographical center of which is closer than 1,500 feet to the geographical 

center of any lot upon which multifamily dwellings with more than four dwelling units 

are constructed, provided that, for the purpose of this subsection, contiguous lots in 

common ownership may be considered as a single parcel and developed for multifamily 

use, provided further that lots separated by a road, street or way will be considered 

contiguous for the purpose of this subsection and, if commonly owned, may be treated as 

one parcel for the purpose of multifamily construction. 

 

3. This property was been used as an Assisted Living Facility for a number of years. The 

number of total bedrooms within the structures is not increasing and other then the 

additional parking being added and the accessible entrance, the exterior of the buildings 

is not changing. 

 

4. Reasonable conditions are recommended including: 

a. Erosion control shall be install on the 100’ conservation buffer line to ensure work 

stays out of conservation jurisdiction. Permits from Conservation shall be required if 

work will enter conservation jurisdiction. 

b. A passing Title 5 inspection be submitted to the Health Department prior to any 

building permit approval. 

c. All signage shall comply with the Sign Code, Historic District & Historical 

Commission and Building Department Requirements. 

d. This decision shall be recorded at the Barnstable Registry of Deeds. 

e. Conformance with all review procedure requirements outlined pursuant to §400-18.G 

Inspection, certificate of completion and as-built plan, of the Code of the Town of 

Harwich shall be met. 
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5. At this time it is recommended that the applicants provide a presentation, the Board 

Members ask questions and provided for audience comments; however, the case should 

be continued to allow for submission of revised plans to address Board and staff 

comments and concerns and to allow for a subsequent review. 

 

BOARD VOTE 

 

Continuance 

If the Board will require additional information or wants to take the matter under advisement the 

following motion is recommended: 
 

Move to continue the hearing for PB2019-45 Royal Apartments LLC, to no earlier than 6:30 

pm on ______ (Next Meeting Dates: Jan. 28, Feb. 11, Feb. 25) for the following reason(s): 

Need to provide reasons for the continuance…additional information. 

 



Project Narrative

328 Bank Street
Assessor's Parcel ID 4l-N4

Royal Apartments LLC
Application for Site Plan Approval

December 10, 2019

Applicant Royal Apartments LLC ("Royal Apartments") owns the land at328
Bank Street, Assessor's Parcel ID 4l-N4, which is a developed82,443 sq. ft.parcel of
land in Harwich's MR-L (Multifamily Residential - Low Density) zoning district and the
Harwich Center Overlay District and the Harwich Center Historic District. The property
has 424.3'of frontage along Parallel Street and Bank Street and is improved with two
existing buildings, a 15,239 sq. ft. structure originally built in 1900 and later increased to
its current size, and a 1,1 18 sq. ft. structure built in 1985. Locus is currently used as the
location of a nursing home / assisted living facility and a senior day care facility, which
are allowed uses by special permit in the district under Bylaws $325, Attachment 1 (Use
Regulations).

The applicant proposes converting the use of the property from the current
nursing home / assisted living uses to multifamily dwelling residential use. This use is
allowable in the MR-L district by special permit under the Table of Use Regulations,
however, a variance from the Bylaw lot area and density requirements (minimum 10

contiguous acres lot area; maximum density of 8 bedrooms per acre [$ 325, Attachment 2
(Area Regulations)] is required, pursuant to Bylaw $ 325-52 and General Laws, c. 40A, $
10. In addition, the applicant has applied for Site Plan Approval pursuant to Bylaw $
325-55, as required by subsection (C)(2) [expansion or reconfiguration of an existing
parking lot and/or driveway(s) in connection with a multifamily use.l

The property is otherwise conforming in the Harwich Center Overlay District,
having more than the required minimum 15,000 sq. ft. of lot area, 10' side and rear
setback distances, 5'side and rear setback distances, 150'frontage, and less than the 15Yo

maximum building coverage andS0Yo maximum site coverage.

The applicant wishes to convert the existing use to the proposed multifamily use.
Specifically, Royal Apartments proposes no exterior changes to the building and minimal
reconfiguration of the existing structure inside the property. The applicant will do
exterior maintenance and painting to the structure and will reconfigure the parking areas
to make 41 parking spaces to accommodate the26 new apartments. These will be a mix
of studio and
bedrooms

1- and apartments in the two existing buildings, for a total of 33
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January 3, 2020       Agenda Item III.A.1 
            

To: Planning Board 

From: Charleen Greenhalgh, Town Planner 

Re: Staff Report – Approval Not Required (ANR) Plan  

 

PB2019-50 Davenport Realty Trust, as prospective buyer, c/o Paul E. Sweetser, 

PLS, Estate of Elizabeth M. Marceline, owner, seeks endorsement of a two (2) lot 

Approval Not Required (ANR) plan entitled “Plan of Land in Harwich, Mass” prepared 

for Davenport Realty Trust, dated December 10, 2019, pursuant to M.G.L. c. §81 P and 

§400-9 of the Codes of the Town of Harwich for property located at 424 Queen Anne 

Road Map 70, Parcel B1. The parcel is in the R-M zoning district. 

  

Application received on December 27, 2019. Pursuant to MGL c.401, §81P, the Planning Board 

has 21-days to act and file a decision with the Town Clerk, which expires on January 17, 2020. 

 

The Board may:  

1)  Vote to endorse the ANR; or 
2) Deny the ANR specifically detailing why it does not meet the requirements for 

endorsement as an ANR; or  

3) Take no action; which would result in the Town Clerk certifying that the Planning Board 

took no action within the statutory time. 

 

Staff comments:   

Planning:   
1) This proposal meets the minimum criteria for endorsement of an ANR plan pursuant to 

§400-9 of the Harwich Town Code and Massachusetts General Law Chapter 41 §81 P 

(adequate frontage for the zoning district – 150 feet, with adequate access – Great Western 

Road). 

2) Each lot does contain a minimum of 40,000 s.f.; however, as the Board is aware, lot size is 

not a consideration for endorsement of an ANR Plan. 

Health: This property is not located within a water recharge area. Fully compliant septic systems 

will be required prior to any building permit issuance. No variances from State or Local 

Regulations will be granted for new construction. I private drinking water wells are to be used, 

water quality testing is necessary before any permits can be issued. It is also important to note 

that these properties are tentatively scheduled in Phase 4 of the sewer project. 

Conservation: Not within jurisdiction. 

 

Findings (vote to adopt): This is a suggested finding, the Board may have others. 

Said plan does not constitute a subdivision as the way shown on a plan, a Town Road, provides 

safe and adequate access. 

 

Board Vote: This is a suggested motion, the Board may choose to deny or to take no action. 

Motion to endorse the ANR plan entitled “Plan of Land in Harwich Massachusetts as Prepared 

for Davenport Realty Trust, prepared by Paul E. Sweetser, P.L.S., dated December 10, 2019, 

Scale 1” = 40’. 

Memorandum from 

Charleen Greenhalgh, Town Planner 

Town of Harwich 





January 3, 2020 

 

 

 

To: Planning Board 

From: Charleen Greenhalgh, Town Planner 

Re: Covenant Release – Novotny Road 

 

Back in 1993 the Planning Board approved a three (3) Lot subdivision plan which created 

Novotny Road, the applicants were Mr. and Mrs. Tompkins. In 1995, following the completion 

of the all the required road work, the Planning Board released the lots from the covenant; 

unfortunately two things did not happen: 

 

1) The plan referenced in the original covenant releases was wrong; and, 

2) The covenant releases were never recorded. 
 

One of the lots, which a house on it, is now being sold. In the title search process the buyer’s 

attorney discovered that there was no release of covenant recorded and in order to have a clean 

sale and transfer of title, the covenant release is needed. 

 

Recommended Motion: 

 

Move to approve the covenant release for lots 1, 2 and 3 of the Novotny Road subdivision. 
 

Memorandum from 

Charleen Greenhalgh, Town Planner 

Town of Harwich 

AGENDA ITEM III.A.2



    

TOWN OF HARWICH PLANNING DEPARTMENT 

FULL RELEASE OF COVENANT    Date: January 14, 2020 
 

Covenantor(s): James B. and Anne N. Tompkins 
 
Covenant: Book 9057 Page 139    Plan Book 501 Page 139 
 
The undersigned, being a majority of the Planning Board of the Town of Harwich, Massachusetts 
acknowledges satisfaction of the terms thereof and hereby releases, for the purposes of conveyance or 
construction and/or its rights, title and interest in the lots on said plan numbered 1, 2 and 3 (Full 
Release) and respectively known as #2 an #4 Novotny Road and 13 Gilbert Lane, located in Harwich, 
MA according to a subdivision plan described in the above covenant.   
 
It is the opinion of the undersigned that the construction of ways, municipal services and all other 
required improvements which provide access to and directly serve the above enumerated lots have 
been constructed in a manner which meets the requirements of the Harwich Subdivision Control Law 
and the rules and regulations thereof, and are constructed in conformity with the approved plans, cross-
sections and profiles of this subdivision. 

Planning Board Member Signatures 
 

_____________________________  _____________________________ 
 

_____________________________  _____________________________ 
 

_____________________________  _____________________________ 
 

_____________________________ 
  

COMMONWEALTH OF MASSACHUSETTS 
 

County of Barnstable    On this                      of                                            ,                         
                                Day                                    Month                                        Year 
 
Before me, the undersigned Notary public, personally appeared                                                                       
                                                                                                                                                          Name of Document Signer 
  
Proved to me through satisfactory evidence of identification, which was/were 

 

___________________________________________________________ 
Description of Evidence of Identification 

  
To be the person whose name is signed on the preceding or attached document, and acknowledged to me that 
he/she signed it voluntarily for its stated purpose. 
 

                                                                                                                                                                                 
                                                                                                                       Signature of Notary Public 

  
                                                                                                        
                                                 Printed Name of Notary Public 
 
                                                                                                                                                                                      
                                                                                                                                            My Commission Expires (Date)  

PLANNING BOARD   
 



Report of the Planning Board  

The Planning Board continues to oversee development in Harwich to confirm that it is in 
compliance with the Town’s Zoning Bylaws (Zoning Code), the Planning Board Rules and 
Regulations and the Town's Comprehensive Plan. 2019 has been one of the busiest years for the 
Planning Board in the past 10 years; 50 applications were submitted to the Board, 11 more than 
2019.  

The Board saw the departure Jim Joyce this summer, who will be sorely missed and also 
welcomed its newest members Bill Stoltz, who had previously sat on the Planning Board and 
Duncan Berry, a local historian, who both bring with them a wealth of knowledge and 
experience. A new alternate member was also appointed this past fall, Arthur Rouse, whose past 
experience in municipal work will be an asset to the Board. 

As noted, the Board had a total of 50 applications this year and held 22 meetings. Two cases 
carried over from 2018 and seven cases will be held over to 2020. The Board took action on the 
following applications:

 Endorsed 2 Approval Not Required (ANR) Plans; took no action on 1 ANR.  
 Approved 8 Definitive Subdivision Plans; 5 Endorsed, 1 not endorsed at the request of 

applicant and 2 is pending. 
 Approved 3 Preliminary Subdivision Plans 
 Approved 8 Use Special Permits, with 1 pending 
 13 Site Plan Special Permits & Use Special Permits applications were received; 7 were 

approved, 3 were withdrawn and 3 are pending 
 8 Site Plans applications were received; 5 approved, 2 pending and 1 withdrawn 
 Reviewed 6 Waiver of Site Plans, of these 4 approved and 2 withdrawn 
 One road name change request was withdrawn 

The approved divisions of land have created 16 new building lots. For the first time in recent 
history of the Planning Board, the Board had over $60,000 in filing fee revenue. 

The Board also sponsored four (4) zoning amendments, including:  
Accessory Apartments by-right 
Free-Standing Portable Signs 
Building Height within a Flood Zone for existing structures 
Relief for retaining walls as they pertain to septic systems. 

All of the zoning amendments were approved by Town Meeting and the Attorney General. 

As a result of a controversial case in West Harwich, the Board was asked by the Board of 
Selectmen to discuss and review the possibility of a District of Critical Planning Concern 
(DCPC) nomination for the Route 28 corridor, known as Captain’s Row. The Board reviewed a 
draft prepared by Town Planner Greenhalgh and on September 10th the majority of the Board 
voted to recommend the nomination of the DCPC to the Board of Selectmen. The Board of 
Selectmen approved the nomination on September 16th and the nomination was filed with the 
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Cape Cod Commission (CCC) on September 17th. The CCC accepted the nomination on October 
3rd and a hearing was held by the CCC in Harwich on October 22nd. The full CCC voted 
unanimously to approve the West Harwich DCPC on November 14th and the Barnstable County 
Assembly of Delegates voted unanimously on December 4th to approve the County Ordinance to 
approve the DCPC and on December 11th the Barnstable County Commissioners voted 2-1 to 
approve and sign the West Harwich DCPC ordinance. Several members of the Planning Board 
attended these additional meeting. Now the work will begin to draft the necessary zoning 
amendments to comply with the DCPC ordinance. The Town will have 12 months to draft and 
approve bylaws, regulations, etc. 

The Board began discussions on potential zoning amendments for the May 2020 Annual Town 
Meeting.  

Currently the Board has one opening for an alternative member.   

The Planning Board would like to acknowledge Charleen Greenhalgh, Town Planner, Elaine 
Banta, Planning Assistant and Katie Tenaglia, for their invaluable work for the Board.  The 
Board would also like to thank the Board of Selectmen and the Citizens of Harwich for their 
continued support in the Planning Board’s effort. 

Respectfully Submitted, 

Joseph P. McParland, Planning Board Chairman 
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HARWICH PLANNING BOARD 

HARWICH TOWN HALL - 732 MAIN STREET- GRIFFIN ROOM 

TUESDAY, DECEMBER 17, 2019 – 6:30 PM 

MEETING MINUTES 

 

BOARD MEMBERS PRESENT: Chairman Joseph McParland; Vice-Chairman Alan Peterson; 

Mary Maslowski; Duncan Berry; William Stoltz; David Harris; and Arthur Rouse.  

 

BOARD MEMBERS ABSENT: Craig Chadwick. 

 

OTHERS PRESENT: Town Planner, Charleen Greenhalgh; David Clark; Town Engineer, 

Griffin Ryder; Board of Selectmen, Michael MacAskill; Fire Chief, Norman Clarke; Christine 

Howard; George Tamer; Anne Shields; Sandy McLardy; Tom McLaughlin; Rick Hamlin; 

Chamber of Commerce Director, Cyndi Williams; Rick Roy; Allen Hall; Tom O’Leary; and 

others. 

 

CALL TO ORDER - 6:30 PM by Mr. McParland with a quorum present. 

 

Chairman McParland announced the Recording & Taping Notification: As required by law, the 

Town may audio or video record the meeting. Any person intending to either audio or video 

record this open session is required to inform the chair. 

 

PB2019-43 Route 137 Development, Ten Lot Definitive Subdivision, Route 137 

Representative: David A. Clark, P.E., Clark Engineering LLC 

 

Chairman McParland re-opened the hearing at 6:31 PM by reading the legal notice into the 

record. Applicants seek approval of a ten (10) lot definitive subdivision plan, one (1) of which is 

a panhandle lot, and two (2) non-buildable parcels. The application is pursuant to the Code of the 

Town of Harwich §325-18(Q) and c.400, Article II and MGL c.41 §88 K-GG and. The property 

is located on Chatham - Brewster Road (aka Route 137), between Chrisjobeth Circle and 

Sherwood Road on Assessor’s Maps 96, 97 & 106 with a portion of land being identified as 

parcels Misc. 50 and Misc. 60 and the remainder being undesignated. The land is in the R-R and 

W-R zoning districts. Continued from December 3, 2019.  

 

David Clark began the hearing by explaining the application and the proposed plan. He 

explained how the project met all the appropriate requirements. The entire subdivision will be 

served by the municipal sewer system, and if it is not they will have to go back before the Board 

of Health. He explained the storm water requirements, and the lot layouts.  

 

Mrs. Greenhalgh read departmental input and the Town Planners report into the record. Health: 

At a meeting of the Board of Health on November 12, 2019, a discussion took place regarding a 

request to consider a 10 lot definitive subdivision plan prepared by Clark Engineering, LLC plan 

dated October 28, 2019. The Board of Health unanimously voted to approve the definitive 

subdivision plan request with the following conditions: 1) The lots shall be served by town 

water, and 2) The lots shall be served by municipal sewer. Highway, Fire: No concerns Police: 

Concern with traffic safety on-site and/or surrounding area. Visibility looking to the south on 
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137 is poor due to embankment. Conservation: No concerns. Not is conservation jurisdiction 

Town Engineer: See Planning Staff Comments below. Additionally, the Town Engineer will be 

reviewing the revised Storm Water Report. Comments are anticipated for the 12/17 meeting. 

Planning Staff Comments 1. The application before the Planning Board is for a 10 Lot Definitive 

Subdivision and at this time this is the only matter before the Board. 2. The Town Engineer’s 

comments were shared with the Mr. Clark (the applicant’s Engineer) on November 18, 2019. 3. 

My initial comments were share with Mr. Clark on November 19, 2019. 4. On November 25, 

2019, Mr. Clark met with the Town Engineer, Health Director, Interim Town Administrator and 

myself to discuss the Town Engineer’s concerns, drainage and sewer requirements. This was a 

very productive meeting and provided Mr. Clark with the necessary information to make the 

necessary changes. 5. There are four Road names that are acceptable based on comments from 

Police and Fire:  Strawberry Hill Lane  Applewild Lane  Lucy Lane  Goldfinch Way. A 

decision on the final two road names will need to be made 6. The requested waivers are 

supported by the Town Engineer and the Town Planner. 

 

Griffin Ryder, Town Engineer, spoke regarding storm water requirements. His comments were 

added to the public record. He also informed the Board that this will require a hearing for the 

drainage/stormwater. He will be holding that hearing. At this time a lengthy Discussion ensued. 

 

Several members of the public voiced concerns, including Christine Howard, George Tamer, 

Anne Shields, Sandy McLardy, and Tom McLaughlin. A lengthy discussion ensued. 

 

Board members had many questions and comments. A lengthy discussion ensued. 

 

Ms. Maslowski made the motion to close the public hearing at 7:20pm, seconded by Vice-

Chairman Peterson, unanimously so voted.  

 

The following was reviewed and referenced: 

1. Subdivision Application B-1 

2. Filing fee of $5,775 

3. Letter from Clark Engineering LLC dated October 29, 2019 

4. Letter from Clark Engineering LLC dated December 9, 2019, including requested waivers 

and proposed road names. 

5. Storm Water Report dated October 29, 2019, prepared and stamped by David A. Clark, 

P.E., Clark Engineering LLC. 

6. Storm Water Report dated October 29, 2019, revised December 6, 2019, prepared and 

stamped by David A. Clark, P.E., Clark Engineering LLC. 

7. Set of Plans for Subdivision East Harwich, Prepared for Route 137 Development, LLC, 

prepared by Clark Engineering LLC, dated 12-06-19 as follows: 

a. Cover Sheet, including Table of Content, also prepared by Outermost Land Survey Inc., 

b. Definitive Subdivision Plan, Chatham-Brewster Rd (Rte. 137), East Harwich, MA, also 

prepared by Outermost Land Survey Inc., scale 1” = 60’, Sheet No. 1 

c. Topographic Plan, Chatham-Brewster Rd (Rte. 137), East Harwich, MA, also prepared 

by Outermost Land Survey Inc., scale 1” = 60’, Sheet No. 2 of 10 

d. Plan & Profile Road – 1, Chatham-Brewster Rd (Rte. 137), East Harwich, MA, 
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Horizontal Scale 1” = 40’, Vertical Scale 1” = 4’, Sheet No. 3 of 10 

e. Plan & Profile Road – 2, Chatham-Brewster Rd (Rte. 137), East Harwich, MA, 

Horizontal Scale 1” = 40’, Vertical Scale 1” = 4’, Sheet No. 4 of 10 

f. Drainage & Paving Details, Chatham-Brewster Rd (Rte. 137), East Harwich, MA, 

Sheet No. 5 of 10 

g. Water and Sewer Details, Chatham-Brewster Rd (Rte. 137), East Harwich, MA, Sheet 

No. 6 of 11 

h. Erosion Control Plan, Chatham-Brewster Rd (Rte. 137), East Harwich, MA, Scale 1” = 

60’, Sheet No. 7 of 10 

i. Erosion Control Details, Chatham-Brewster Rd (Rte. 137), East Harwich, MA, Sheet 

No. 8 of 10 

j. Predevelopment Drainage Plan, Scale 1” = 60’, Sheet No. 9 of 10 

k. Postdevelopment Drainage Plan, Scale 1” = 60’, Sheet No. 10 of 10 

8. Definitive Subdivision Plan, Chatham-Brewster Rd (Rte. 137), East Harwich, MA, 

prepared by Clark Engineering LLC and Outermost Land Survey Inc, dated 10-28-2019, 

Scale 1” = 100’, Sheet No. 1 

 

On a motion from Ms. Maslowski, seconded by Mr. Harris, the Board voted unanimously (6-0-0) 

to adopt and approve the following findings of fact related to the request for Panhandle Lots: 

1. Lot frontage and lot width within the panhandle meet the minimum requirements. 

2. The length of the panhandle portion is significantly less than maximum allow length of 

300 feet. 

3. Suitable access is provided within the panhandle and the access is wide enough and 

otherwise satisfactory for a driveway. 

4. The panhandle lot meets the shape number requirements. 

 

On a motion from Ms. Maslowski, seconded by Mr. Berry, the Board voted unanimously (6-0-0) 

to approve the following waivers: 

1. The submittal of a Municipal Lien Certificate. 

2. To allow the subdivision plan to be at a scale of 1” = 60’. 

 

The Board members reviewed the criteria for granting a Definitive Subdivision and following a 

motion by Ms. Maslowski and seconded by Mr. Harris, the Board voted unanimously (6-0-0) to 

adopt the following -findings of fact: 

1. Said subdivision for residential uses is permitted in the R-R zoning district and the W-R 

overlay district. 

2. The subdivision requirements have been met and therefore said subdivision does not 

adversely affect the neighborhood. 

3. All lots demonstrate compliance with minimum dimensional requirements for frontage, 

area and shape.  

4. Board of Health requirements shall be met. 

5. All necessary drainage and storm water requirements, local, state and federal, shall be 

met. 

 

On a motion from Ms. Maslowski, seconded Mr. Harris, the Board voted unanimously (6-0-0) to 

approve with conditions case PB2019-43 Route 137 Development, LLC, for a ten (10) lot 
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definitive subdivision plan including one panhandle pursuant §§ 325-18(Q) and 400 of the Code 

of the Town of Harwich and MGL c.41, §§81K-GG for property located on Chatham - Brewster 

Road (aka Route 137), between Chrisjobeth Circle and Sherwood Road on Assessor’s Maps 96, 

97 & 106 with a portion of land being identified as parcels Misc. 50 and Misc. 60 and the 

remainder being undesignated, in the R-R and W-R zoning districts, as shown on a plan entitled 

“Definitive Subdivision Plan”, Chatham-Brewster Rd (Rte. 137), East Harwich, MA, prepared 

for Route 137 Development, LLC, prepared by Clark Engineering LLC and Outermost Land 

Survey Inc., dated 12-06-2019, at scale 1” = 60’, Sheet No. 1. The decision is based on the 

aforementioned findings of fact and the fact that the plan meets the necessary requirements for 

approval and endorsement with the following conditions: 

1. Board of Health conditions shall be met. 

2. The road name for Road 1 shall be Strawberry Hill Lane and the name for Road 2 shall be 

Lucy’s Lane and shall be so noted on the plan prior to endorsement. 

3. A minimum of two (2) 6’ x 6’ leaching catch basins with 4’ of stone in each be installed to 

control runoff from each dwelling. This shall also be noted on the Definitive Plan prior to 

endorsement. 

4. All drainage and storm water requirements, local, state and federal, shall be met and 

approved by the Harwich Town Engineer prior to the commencement of construction 

operations. 

5. A standard Planning Board Covenant Agreement shall be executed. 

 

PB2019-44 Harwich Depot R.T., Waiver of Site Plan, 524 Depot Road 

Representative: Rick Hamlin 

 

Chairman McParland opened the meeting at 7:27 PM by reading the legal notice into the record. 

Applicant seeks approval of a Waiver of Site Plan pursuant to the Code of the Town of Harwich 

§325-55.F to renovate the warehouse with new doors, windows, roofing and siding and 

reconfigure the bays; reconfigure the parking lot to include ADA parking; reconfigure the 

outdoor storage areas; improve the landscaping features and confirm location of the existing 

ingress/egress for both Great Western Road and Depot Street. The property is located at 524 

Depot Road, Map 45, Parcel S2-1-1 in the I-L zoning district.  

 

Rick Hamlin began the meeting by explaining the proposed project. He stated that the applicant 

has made every attempt possible to make improvements.  

 

Mrs. Greenhalgh read departmental input and the Town Planners report into the record. Health: 

A septic system permit was approved in 2019. As the application is proposed, the Health 

Department has no concerns. The septic system must be connected prior to Certificate of 

Occupancy. Engineering: The Town Engineering and the Town Planner reviewed the application 

and plan together. Please see Planning Staff Comments below. Police, Fire and Conservation: No 

concerns. Planning Staff Comments 1. This is a public meeting matter and not a public hearing. 

2. The Town Engineer and I reviewed the plan together on November 26, 2019. 

Comments/concerns were sent to the applicant. On December 9, 2019, revised plans were 

submitted that addressed all the concerns/questions raised. 3. The Building Department has 

already issued a building permit for improvements to the building. At that time, the Town 

Engineer reviewed the drainage plan submitted with the building permit application. All 
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concerns/questions related to drainage were addressed by the applicant at that time. 4. The 

proposed improvements to the site will be beneficial to this area. 5. We do recommend that an 

as-built plan be submitted following construction and improvements to the site. 

 

Board members asked several questions. There was no public comment.  

 

On a motion from Ms. Maslowski, seconded by Mr. Harris, the Board voted 7-0-0 to adopt the 

following findings of fact: 

1. The parcel is in the I-L zoning district. 

2. The application does not substantially change the relationship of the structure to the site 

and to abutting properties and structures. 

3. The existing site is suitable for the existing/proposed uses. 

4. Parking as proposed is suitable and is an improvement to the site. 

5. The improvements to the site will be beneficial to the surrounding neighborhood. 

 

On a motion by Ms. Maslowski, seconded by Mr. Harris, the Board voted unanimously to 

approve Case PB2019-44 Harwich Depot RT, as applicant, Rick Hamlin, representative for a 

Waiver of Site Plan pursuant to the Code of the Town of Harwich §325-55.F to renovate the 

warehouse with new doors, windows, roofing and siding and reconfigure the bays; reconfigure 

the parking lot to include ADA parking; reconfigure the outdoor storage areas; improve the 

landscaping features and confirm location of the existing ingress/egress for both Great Western 

Road and Depot Street.  The property is located at 524 Depot Road, Map 45, Parcel S2-1-1 in the 

I-L zoning district. The decision is based on the findings of facts stated and the fact that the 

proposal does not substantially change the relationship of the structure to the site or to abutting 

properties and structures and the application meets the necessary requirements and criteria for 

approval. The following condition is imposed: 
 

a. An as-built plan shall be submitted following construction and improvements to the site. 

 

MEETING MINTUES: 
Vice-Chairman Peterson made the motion to approve the minutes from November 7, 2019 and 

November 19, 2019 as written, seconded by Mr. Harris, unanimously so voted. 

 

CONTINUED ZONING DUSCUSSION:  

A lengthy discussion ensued regarding the IL zoning district expansion down Queen Anne Road. 

 

Mrs. Greenhalgh presented the industrial expansion proposal on Queen Anne Road. The 

expansion would be to the west of the existing IL zoning district and would include 

approximately 32 acres. Land owners, Mr. Roy, Mr. Hall and Mr. O’Leary were present to speak 

in support of the expansion.  

 

Chief Clarke, Selectmen MacAskill, and Ms. Williams all spoke in support of this zoning 

amendment.  

 

A discussion ensued regarding draft changes in Essential Services and Municipal Uses. Mrs. 

Greenhalgh explained that the definitions are currently in conflict. She provided the sewer pump 

stations as an example; these required a special permit as an “essential service”, yet they are a 
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municipal use which is allowed by right. The Board agreed that the definition for “essential 

services” and the reference in the use table should be deleted and directed Mrs. Greenhalgh to 

write up an appropriate article for review. 

 

There was a brief discussion regarding Multi-Family housing. This may be too much to take on 

for the May Town Meeting, but it is something that needs to be looked at, as currently multi-

family is only allowable in the “high-rent” areas of town. 

 

Mrs. Greenhalgh reported that the Assembly of Delegates did approve the County ordinance for 

the West Harwich DCPC. Mr. McParland thank those members of the Board who were present at 

the hearing before the Assembly. Mrs. Greenhalgh provided an update on her appearance before 

the Board of Selectmen the previous evening where she discussed the timing of bring zoning 

articles forward. From the date of approval by the Assembly, the Town has 12-months to 

approve bylaws and/or regulations in conformance with the approved ordinance. As the May 

Town meeting is less than 6-months away and any bylaw amendments would need to be 

completed by February, Mrs. Greenhalgh discussed with the Selectmen that it would be more 

worthwhile to prepare the bylaws/regulations in a more methodical way, so as to have 

community participation and buy-in. It is important to have input from the folks, in particular 

those who own and live in the area. The Selectmen agreed, as did the Planning Board. Mrs. 

Greenhalgh will begin public session in January and suggested that representation from both the 

Selectmen and Planning Board would be advantageous to the process. 

 

BRIEFINGS & REPORTS BY BOARD MEMBERS: 

 

Ms. Maslowski stated that CPC still deliberating on the articles, and next meeting is January 16th. 

 

ADJOURNMENT: The motion to adjourn was made by Vice-Chairman Peterson at 8:04 PM, 

seconded by Chairman McParland, unanimously so voted. 

 

Respectfully submitted, 

 

Kathleen A. Tenaglia, Board Secretary 

 

 

Adopted: 

 

 



Article ___: To see if the Town will vote to amend the Code of the Town of Harwich – Zoning 

by deleting the definition of “Essential Services” within §325-2 – Definitions and by deleting 

within §325-13 – Table 1, Paragraph II – Public and Quasi Public Uses, Item 3 – Essential 

services; facility, utilities.  

 

Explanation: 

 

The existing definition of ESSENTIAL SERVICES: “Services and appurtenant structures, 

facilities, uses or equipment provided by governmental agencies, including the Town of Harwich, 

or provided by public utility or public service companies, including but not limited to water 

distribution systems, Town-owned marinas, docking areas, fish piers, off-loading facilities, 

retaining walls, jetties and similar structures, gas and electric distribution, systems for 

telecommunications and sewerage systems.” and the definitions of MUNICIPAL USE: “A use, 

whether in a structure and/or on a parcel of land, owned and/or operated by the Town of 

Harwich.” are in conflict with one another. All Municipal Uses are allowable by right, as are 

public utility uses (i.e. gas, electric, cable, cell). By deleting the definition of Essential Services it 

would eliminate this unnecessary conflict. 
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Article ___: To amend the Code of the Town of Harwich, §325-4 and Attachment 4 – The 

Zoning Map, by extending the Industrial (I-L) Zoning District westerly along Queen Anne Road 

and the existing I-L zoning district as shown on the amended Zoning Map, dated ___________, 

XX, 2020. 

 

Here is a close up of the area: 
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